

Golcar Lily Day Meeting - 17/1/2022

Attendees

Sue Starr, Louise Houlton, Marion Hall, Mark Evans, Sara Evans, Craig Ellis, Soo Ellis, Barbara Armitage, Nore Beaumont

Apologies

Phil Houlton, Lynne Knight, Sue Whitwam, Simon Crook, Sue Stainton, Vicky Baker

Sue Starr started the meeting by reading the "Back Together" promotional material to be sent out ahead of GLD. All present agreed this is needed.

Reports – Treasury – currently £8,162.14 in the account. Noted that this is not quite enough to be successful on GLD this year.

The Christmas quiz has added approximately £50 to the funds at the moment.

Chair – Sue Starr reported that she has contacted relevant people regarding road closure and stewards but still needs to work on licenses. She also noted that she has tried to get in touch with Jason from 1 Community but has so far received no response – Mark Evans to follow up.

Upcoming dates – 5th March – "Car boot" – Sue Starr to apply for the appropriate license.

Times 10am-1pm at the Scout Centre with setting up earlier for vendors.

Noted the main hall can hold 22 tables for vendors, Small hall for refreshments and baked goods.

General call for volunteers to make the baked goods to sell to go out nearer the time.

Sue Starr to charge £10 per table to vendors and to confirm details with Soo Ellis.

Scouts to advertise with the help of Debbie Ball and her craft circle. Phil to advertise on the Facebook page.

Sue also mentioned that we have two quotes for tables and chairs for Town End for public to sit and eat. 1) 6 tables and 100 chairs, delivery and collection - £408.00. 2) Selection of 5ft and 4ft tables with 10 chairs, delivery 8am-10am Saturday morning, collection 5pm-7pm Saturday evening - £349.78. Committee agreed that a check needs to be made on the second quote and number of chairs being delivered but if acceptable this is the one we should confirm.

Discussion of the procession.

Starting at 1:30pm – Nore confirmed full marching band from Slaithwaite to lead.

To be done – contacting new owner of Rose and Crown to confirm use of space/ car park to congregate and set off from.

Sue Stainton looking into potential to park bus at Scape and bring the brass band down to save on parking space needed.

The football club need a meeting to potentially use the Weavers car park **and** take part in the procession.

Buses – need another driver to help out. If anyone is willing to take this on, will need to take the test. Need to advertise on the website and add a link to the test if not already there.

Entertainment

Village – No band in the village at the minute. Committee informed about paying out money for a band that may get rained off is not a good idea. Open to potential solutions if anyone has ideas. Thoughts on a potential marquee.

Dancing in St Johns to CD music – allows to be out of bad weather if necessary.

Ann Hodge was mentioned with the possibility of organising some type of flash mob on Town End.

Free piano on Town End to play. Louise mentioned Facebook marketplace and lots of potential opportunities, just need transport and storage for it.

Phil and Louise to look into getting a piano from Facebook, John Broadbent has confirmed availability of van for transport and use of the Brewery as storage.

Belly dancers and Maypole has been confirmed for the day.

Barbara Armitage to check with Emma from the Dance and Theatre group for a performance.

Craig mentioned advertisements to be helped by the individual groups that are attending as entertainment. Many of the groups will have their own Facebook/ twitter/ Instagram and websites to be able to get in touch with their following and advertise the day that way. A “come and see us” thing.

Morris dancers are a potential at the moment – currently not confirmed.

Reenactors

At the moment still TBC as to numbers and which groups are coming.

Louise to confirm for space and numbers by next meeting. Financial commitment to the idea of multiple periods needs confirming.

Sue Starr to check camping availability on the school field for the Friday night.

Punch and Judy – usual space on the grass outside Scout Centre is available. Marion mentioned that it is a big financial commitment for this so we need to check this.

Mark Evans confirmed John Danbury for announcing duties again.

Venues for music – Outside St. Johns – Soo to sort tent and chairs in case of bad weather.

Programmes – Much the same as previous years, Soo to receive confirmation of updated dates/times, groups and venues as soon as possible so that these can be printed ready to go.

Food provision

St Johns, Scout Centre, Providence, BBQ on Town End, Dixons and Churros on Town End, Pizza van on Rising Sun car park. To do – Check with Havelli and JJ's to see if they are joining in this year also.

Decorations

Knitting and bunting – Red, white and blue from VE celebration will all suit for the Jubilee celebrations this year. Sara Evans on with it.

Mark Evans to get in contact with the Winkle club about attaching bunting to their fittings to help out.

Information point

As previous years this will be in the library. Public will be able to start the “Jubilee Trail” from here. Louise to sort the actual trail – much like superheroes from previous years.

First Aiders

No St Johns Ambulance this year – call out for volunteer first aiders.

Mark Evans to get in touch with Purple Dog – 1st Aid training company with a potential slot for demonstrating to advertise in exchange for providing first aid on the day.

Also looking at getting Mountain Rescue in a similar fashion – Sue Starr to ask.

To check

Museum and drop-by participation. Timings for entertainment to confirm with Soo Ellis for programme.

To let the new owners of Renaissance 2 about the day. May not be open as wine, bistro, afternoon tea venue by GLD but just in case.

Next Meeting

Monday 7th February 2022. 7:30pm. Rising Sun pub.